

Arnold Veterans Commission
Meeting Minutes

Date: April 19, 2017
Time: 4 P.M.

Place: Arnold City Hall
2101 Jeffco Blvd.
Arnold, MO 63010

Present: David "Moose" McArthur II
Carolyn Doty
Julie Rose
Syl Biermann
Gary Plunk
Vernon Sullivan
Tommy Aubuchon
Rick Matheny - On Phone

1. Opening: Pledge of Allegiance
2. Approval of Minutes from last meeting: Motion made by Syl second by Carolyn, motion carried.
3. Moose went over the attire for the Purple Heart Monument Ceremony at Jefferson Barracks on April 21, 2017. Discussed where monument is to be placed and that it took 3 years for the Government to approve the project. Rick asked if Carolyn and Julie would take pictures so he can put them in upcoming projects.
4. We discussed getting potential members by changing the time of the meetings. It was decided that the day should stay the same. Moose will check with Bryan Richison to see if the meeting room is available between 5:30 pm to 7:00 pm.
5. Syl and Julie checked the trailer and discovered that the magnets are not there. They must have been thrown away. It was decided we will order 2 new magnets 12 X 14 Landscape with round edges to say: Arnold Veterans Commission with Arnold Logo.

6. Julie made a motion to purchase a new lock for the trailer. Seconded by Syl, motion carried. Make sure the lock has 6 keys and will also purchase 6 key chains that can be labeled. The keys will go to: Chairman, Secretary, both Liaisons, Mary Ellen and then 2 for Public Works.
7. Julie discussed going to the Veterans Fair at Hillsboro. How there were only about 4 Veterans there, but was able to obtain information vital to our local Veterans. Rick and Julie had talked about making a "booklet" with the information to hand out at Arnold Days and to leave at different locations. Rick advised that it maybe 4-5 pages at the most. Julie made a motion to check and see if we can get the "booklet" printed for free at a local print company. Syl seconded, motion carried.
8. Moose asked about getting a link from our Arnold website page or a Facebook page to let everyone know what is going on locally with events, the information in the "booklet" and if anyone is curious about the members of the Commission. Gary advised we talk to the Leinicke Group that the City uses to get information out. Moose will e-mail Bryan and see what we need to do.
9. We had asked Moose to look into talking to Kim from the Leader newspaper about getting an article about the Commission. He stated that the ball is rolling, the paper has the next 2 papers ready to go at all times, and he is hoping that we will be able to get an article in the June or July issue.

Adjournment: Motion made by Carolyn, seconded by Syl motion carried.

Next Regular Meeting is scheduled for May 17, 2017

Respectfully Submitted by Julie Rose, Secretary